11h00 – 13h00: Item 10:  Future work of the Expert Mechanism, and follow up to thematic studies and advice 
Associate Professor Sadie Heckenberg
EMIRP Indigenous Peoples Global Caucus

Thank you Madam Chair, we recognise and pay respects to Elders and Ancestors from all Indigenous Peoples here today. I and Juan Leon address you today as the Co-Chairs of the EMIRP Indigenous Peoples Global Caucus on behalf of the Caucus. We thank the work of EMRIP, the chair, co-chairs and all experts. 

Increasing Indigenous participation in all areas of future work of the United Nations is vital for our self-determination and recognition of our expertise of our own experiences, cultures, environments and lands. 

The Indigenous Caucus have recommendations we hope the can ensure greater future engagement by Indigenous peoples within the meeting.

· Updated to the speaker registration: The caucus is finding the current process of registering to give an intervention cumbersome. Two hours prior to a speaking item can cause confusion and long lines. This can also prohibit involvement. The caucus asks if a list of all sessions could be created that participants can sign up to at the start. 
· Online Registration: We thank the Secretariate for creating an online speaking list. This use of technology is very helpful. We do share that the online processes is currently confusing and limited. We ask that this process be reviewed to allow for diverse needs of our cohort and linked more directly to indico registration. 
· Secretariate Translation: We acknowledge that planning such an important event is complex and the UN is in a time of liquidity crisis, however, we call on the UN to prioritise full Indigenous participation and in doing so offer Secretariate support for participants in all UN recognised languages. Further we ask that side events, when possible, come with interpretation and interpreters be provided for those who would like to give an intervention but to do speak an official UN language. 
· Recognition of Co-Chairs more formally: The caucus would like to request that one seat is reserved at the front for a caucus Co-Chair. This will allow the caucus Co-Chairs to be respectfully represented and ensure engagement with all EMRIP processes. 

We would also like to express concern regarding two issues that have been affecting Indigenous Peoples as we seek to join our voices in these important international mechanisms. 

· Customs and Entry: We acknowledge the many Indigenous Peoples who could not attend EMRIP due to visa requirements. We also draw attention to Indigenous Peoples who are halted during entry due to cultural items. Our cultural items are fundamental to our identity, and they should not be seen as items of curiosity or exclusion. 
· Intimidation: We would also like to draw the attend some members feeling intimidate or fearing reprisal. We ask All States and UGO to respect the mandate of this free and open dialogue and allow our Indigenous Peoples to share their knowledge and experiences freely. 

Our Indigenous ways of being, knowing and doing is strong, diverse and powerful. 

Thank you
